

November/December 2024

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

First of all I would like to wish you a very happy and blessed Christmas, as we celebrate our Saviours birth.

The first Sunday of November we were in one of the largest women's prisons in Georgia. Ninety-four ladies came to the service, and sixteen ladies called on the Lord for salvation! The first Wednesday of the month we were in a prison in Tennessee. Six ladies came to the Bible study, and they all professed to be saved but asked for prayers for their different situations. It must be especially difficult to be where they are during the holidays. I'm sure it's very lonely, which gives us a unique opportunity when speaking with them about God. The next day we were in a small jail in North Carolina. I was allowed to teach, praise the Lord. I taught on "Does Jesus Care". We all shed some tears as one lady had just lost her mother. It was a blessed time to be able to minister to these ladies. On the next Saturday and Sunday, we were in a prison in Zebulon, Georgia. We had a preacher come and preach to the ladies. I gave my testimony the second night, and fifty-four ladies came to the service. I was privileged to pray with a lady who called on the Lord for salvation. There is nothing more thrilling than to watch a babe be born into the family of God. I believe many others got help from the Lord also.

The first week of December our monthly service was cancelled because the officer who donates his time for us to have service was sick. We appreciate him so very much. On the first Wednesday, we provided a Christmas dinner for the inmates at the Tennessee prison. It was a BIG undertaking but thanks to Janna's church and my church, who provided the funds, we were able to provide a good meal. One of the inmates told us that it was the first time she ate fried chicken in eight years!! I wish we could have taken pictures, as it was a humbling but rewarding experience. I believe the inmates enjoyed it immensely from the reception we received. Janna did a short devotion and encouraged the ladies to come to our monthly Bible Study. We have three more meetings in December. They are close to our area, which makes travel a lot easier. Please pray that souls will be saved and lives changed for the glory of God. I appreciate your prayers and support more than words can merely say.

In Christs Service, Linda Fulton